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Administrator’s Corner
March was a month of celebrations!!  The biggest celebration was the beginning of indoor visitation!  All have stepped up to the plate and have made this an enjoyable experience.  I will not say it wasn’t without growing pains along the way.  We had to make some changes and each of you accepted those changes with heads held high.  I love seeing families getting together and celebrating with their loved one.  Hearing laughter and expressions of love brings a smile to each staff members face.  It is them that I have to thank for making this a success.  Each staff member was trained to screen family members in making the visitation possible.  We are still working on getting weekends covered and I will let you know when we can have indoor visits on the weekends.  As the weather continues to get nicer, we would encourage outdoor visits as well.  

March also presented the opportunity for residents to hear a concert by Jake Gill.  What an exciting day for not only the residents to get outside (it was a beautiful day and God lowered the wind to make it perfect) but also for the staff.  To watch staff, interact, dance, laugh and so much more with not only the residents but each other was what we needed.  This concert would not have been possible without the generous donations of businesses in the community.  D & J Café (Jake and his band enjoyed the meal), Nygaard Chiropractic, J & J Liquor, Oliver Agency, Platte Valley Inn, Points West Bank, Hair Merchant, Equitable Savings, Steve’s Towing, Cumming Reality, and Sedgwick County Title Company.   We are so thankful for your part in bringing Jake Gill here.  Thank you, Vickie at the Julesburg Advocate, for helping get a portion of 10th street blocked off so families could listen and for your part in getting the information out for us.   I appreciate that very much.

Every day we are presented decisions that we need to make.  The month of March was no different.  Many of the decisions I make not only affect me but the residents and staff of Sedgwick County Nursing home.   Some are ones that I can think about yet there are those that I have to make immediately.  I often ask myself what guides the decisions I make every day. How will this affect those around me?   Many of the decisions I have made this month affected several people and I did spend time in prayer to ensure it was what was best for all.  When I am seeking direction, I ask God to give me a peace so that I know the answer is His and His glory.   As we open up April with Easter around the corner may you find the peace of God in your hearts today.  Philippians 4:7 “And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guide our hearts and minds in Christ Jesus.  Happy Easter everyone! 

Denise RN/NHA
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Director of Nursing Column
I cannot say THANK YOU enough to ALL our CNAs and ALL the very challenging yet rewarding work they do for our resident, for our families and for our team! Expectations are high and things change daily for them and they handle it better than most do. THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! The SMILES you bring to our resident (more like family) and to your co-workers (more like family) means more than you will ever know!

God Made a CNA
And on the 8th day, God looked down on

His planned paradise and said,

“I need a caretaker of the people.”

So God made a CNA.

God said, “I need somebody willing to get up before dawn, or stay up through the

night to answer call lights, work on their feet for a whole shift, stay over when

someone calls off, then go home to cook dinner, help with homework, laundry,

baths, all in order to take care of their own family. Even when their whole

body aches from work.”

So God made a CNA.

God said, “I need somebody willing to work at double speed for 8, 12, or 16 hours,

I need somebody willing to spend Easter, Thanksgiving, and Christmas

holidays with them instead of with their own family, someone who will keep

smiling with a positive attitude throughout.”

So God made a CNA.

God said, “I need somebody with arms strong enough to pick them up and put

them to bed, but yet gentle enough 

to reposition without waking them in the

middle of the night. I need somebody to

give showers, change briefs, dress them, comb hair, trim and paint nails,

walk with, or push them, to where they want to go, feed the hungry, fill

water pitchers, get snacks, and then change yet another brief.

I need somebody who, while doing this, can take the time to listen and talk


	Every Day Is Earth Day 
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On April 22, 1970, Senator Gaylord Nelson of Wisconsin was so concerned about the deteriorating natural landscape of the United States that he organized the first Earth Day, 
a day of teach-ins on college campuses to raise awareness of air and water pollution. America’s passionate response to Earth Day surprised Nelson. Millions of Americans, regardless of political affiliation, race, or creed, banded together to support protecting the environment. By the end of 1970, President Nixon had created the Environmental Protection Agency, and shortly thereafter Congress passed the Clean Air Act and Clean Water Act. It’s been over 50 years since that first Earth Day, and environmental action has never seemed more urgent. While it is up to major corporations to reduce their carbon footprints, individuals can still do their part by eating more plant-based foods, buying less, composting, and supporting local businesses.
with a caring heart, a kind voice, and mean it.”

So God made a CNA.

God said, “I need somebody willing to comfort, provide care, and hold a hand

in times of need. And if no one is there for them, do the same while

they lie dying at the end. I need somebody who can comfort their family members with a hug, and

tell them that their loved one will be missed, all while not letting



them see you dry your eyes.”

So God made a CNA.

 

The next time you see, visit or run into a CNA remember to say THANK YOU! Sometimes it is the little words that make a BIG difference.

Marcola RN/DON
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MARCH HIGHLIGHTS
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	A Poem Like a Secret
April is Poetry Month, which gives us 30 days to appreciate poems and the creative minds that give them to us. For some, poetry is as necessary to life as breathing. Poems are unique expressions of thoughts and feelings that inspire epiphanies large and small. For others, poetry remains inaccessible and difficult 
to understand. You can almost hear the desperate cries of “30 days?!” Thirty days’ worth of the stuff is torture for some, so for those in need of a smaller dose, April 29 is Poem in Your Pocket Day. On this day, choose any poem you like—long or short, modern 
or old-timey, humorous or serious, simple or complicated—and carry it in your pocket. Read it to yourself throughout the day or whenever the feeling strikes. Contemplate it. Puzzle over it. Question it. Share it with others, if you like. Or keep it to yourself, like a secret. No one has to know that you have a poem stashed away 
in your pocket. Above all else, enjoy it. If you need help getting started, consider these lines by Archibald MacLeish:

A poem should be palpable and mute


As a globed fruit

Snack Cake Super Stardom

James Dewar started working at Illinois’ Continental Baking Company in the 1920s as a delivery boy, hawking pastries from a horse-drawn cart. By 1930, he had risen to plant manager, and on April 6 of that year, he created the most famous snack cake the world has ever known, the Twinkie. Before the cakes were called Twinkies, they were Little Shortcake Fingers, pre-packaged strawberry-filled shortcakes that were available only during the short strawberry-harvest season. The idle factory equipment drove Dewar to invent a new, still nameless, yellow sponge cake filled with banana crème. While on his way to a marketing meeting, Dewar passed a billboard advertising Twinkle Toe Shoes. He had found the Twinkies name, and the rest is snack cake history.


	
What’s Up, Doc?
On April 30, 1938, Warner Bros. released a new Looney Tunes cartoon featuring Porky Pig as a hapless hunter trying to unsuccessfully bag a humorously hyperactive rabbit named Happy. How could audiences know that this rabbit 
would evolve into Bugs Bunny, one of the most recognizable cartoon characters of all time?
The rabbit in Porky’s Hare Hunt bore little resemblance to the Bugs Bunny we all know and love today. This white rabbit wore no gloves, lacked Bugs’ recognizable voice, and did 
not eat a single carrot! Nevertheless, the rabbit was voiced by Mel Blanc, the future voice of Bugs Bunny, and the short 
was directed by Ben “Bugs” Hardaway, for whom Bugs Bunny was later named. It would be two years before Bugs made his official debut in 
A Wild Hare. When a redesigned rabbit was requested for the short, Bob Givens went to work and sketched a rabbit based on a Bugs Hardaway design labeled “Bugs’s Bunny.” The name stuck. When audiences got their first glimpse at the new and improved rabbit, the character stuck, too.
The Bugs Bunny featured in A Wild Hare already displayed many of the Bugs Bunny trademarks we have come to love. When staring down the barrel of Elmer Fudd’s shotgun, Bugs first utters his catchphrase “What’s up, Doc?” in a Brooklyn-esque accent. The phrase was added by the cartoon’s director, Tex Avery, who had heard the expression a thousand times in his native Texas. Avery figured it a throwaway line and was more surprised than anybody when it left audiences rolling with laughter. As for Bugs’ obsession with munching carrots, this was a habit “borrowed” from Clark Gable’s character in the 1934 movie It Happened One Night. In one scene, Gable stands by a fence spouting advice to Claudette Colbert while chewing a carrot and talking with his mouth full. The scene was so famous at the time that audiences immediately got Bugs’ imitation, and it earned the bunny instant panache. His popularity would endure for over 70 years and he would remain Warner Bros.’ most popular and recognizable mascot. 

	 
April Birthdays

In astrology, those born from April 1–19 are Rams of Aries, the first sign of the zodiac. Rams are unafraid to forge ahead with passion, zeal, and confidence. Full of optimism and hope, they are both eager to get the job done and unafraid to confront problems head-on. Those born from April 20–30 are Bulls of Taurus. While Taureans enjoy the comforts 
of luxury, they are unafraid of hard work and dedicate themselves to the tasks at hand. 
Their steadfast nature makes them reliable.
Maria Magana – CNA – April 5th
Eileen Payne – CNA/Restor. Care – April 12th
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SOCIAL SERVICE

It was a year ago that we had to close down the Nursing Facility due to COVID-19. In that year we have had to discontinue a lot of activities and adjust how things are done.  Then we had an opening for a FUN DAY for not only Residents but also staff.  Jake Gill agreed to come and perform for us. Our Community stepped up so the band’s expenses were taken care of.  The Residents really enjoyed the concert and are still talking about it.  The staff really needed that ray of sunshine. Also, a few family members attended and really enjoyed.  Our hope is that in the future we will be able to have more events which would include family and MAYBE more interaction. 

Louann, SSD
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